24 NEWSLETTER

Wednesday 15th March 2017

Hendal Primary School 01924 259465

www.hendalprimary.org.uk





Star of the week – 3rd March 2017

Panthers Beau Simpson
Penguins Whole Class
Dolphins Whole Class

Giraffes Aleksander Stempkowski

Pandas Mollie-Jo Rattigan
Koalas Shanae Malcolm
Toucans Thomas Wightman
Zebras Oliver O'Sullivan
Hippos Riley Garfield
Tigers Ihtisham Arshad

Class Attendance

Panthers	95.8%
Penguins	94.8%
Dolphins	97.5%
Giraffes	95.7%
Pandas	96.2%
Koalas	93.9%
Toucans	97.9%
Zebras	97.2%
Hippos	99.2%
Tigers	96.8%

Whole School Attendance – 95.7% TARGET- 96% or above.

Please join our Class Assemblies 9.15 – 9.35am

Tuesday 21 st March	Ms Brooks
Tuesday 28 th March	Mr Sheard
Tuesday 4 th April	Miss Cole

Mentions Assembly 2.20 – 2.45pm Afterwards join your child's class for Golden Time activities 2.45 -3.30pm

Friday 17 th March	Miss Bentham & Miss Wild
Friday 24 th March	Miss Chapman & Miss Stone
Friday 31 st March	Ms Brooks & Miss Alderson

Lunchtime Supervisor Vacancy

We have a vacancy for a Lunchtime Supervisor working in school during the dinner period for one hour per day, 12.00 – 1.00pm, Monday to Friday. If you are interested or know anyone who would like to apply, please see Mrs Galley at the School Office.

ISS New Catering Company

ISS our new school meals provider are introducing a new dinner money system to school. This includes online payments and classroom system. All parents will have to register their child, we will be running some drop in sessions in school at 3pm on 23rd and 30th March. More information to follow.

Safeguarding

Only children who walk home without an adult may need to bring a mobile phone to school. This needs to be handed to the child's class teacher at registration and will be safely locked away until home time.

Sickness Bug

We have a significant number of children off school this week with a diarrhoea and vomiting bug. The Health Protection Agency and School Nursing guidelines recommend that your child is kept off school for <u>48 hours from the last episode</u> of diarrhoea and vomiting. This will minimise the spread of infection. Thank you for your cooperation.

Chicken Pox

We have had an outbreak of Chicken Pox throughout school this week. Symptoms include red blister like spots, general feeling of being unwell, such as headaches and high temperature. The Health Protection Agency recommends that children do not return to school until all of the spots have dried up and scabbed over. Thank you again for your support.

Scholastic Book Fair Monday 20th to Thursday 23rd March

We will be having a Scholastic Book Fair in school from Monday 20th March for four days. Your child has been given a £1 Book Voucher, why not spend this at the fair and support our schools "Reading for Enjoyment" campaign.

Robinwood Residential Visit

Our children had a great time at the Robinwood centre. They enjoyed a fantastic variety of outdoor activities and their behaviour was excemplary. A big thank you to our staff who gave up their weekend to enable our children to have this fantastic opportunity.

Red Nose Day - Friday 24th March

We are having a Bake Sale on Thursday 23rd March at 3.00pm. Proceeds to go to the Comic Relief Charity.

Please could we ask that you all get baking and bring your buns in on Thursday (23rd March) morning.

It will be a non-uniform day on Friday 24th March, everyone to wear red and bring a £1. We are running a free RED HAMPER raffle in school on this day. All children who attend will be entered into the raffle

British Science Week

This week is Science Week, there are some exciting scientific experiments going on around school. Ask your children about what they have learnt.

Health & Safety

We are aware that some small Nursery children are going onto the grassed areas and car park un-supervised after being collected from our Foundation Stage. Please be aware that the school gates are left open for delivery vehicles and the car park is strictly out of bounds. Parents should make sure their child is safe at all times.